Town of Texas Board Meeting
With the Village of Maine
Town Municipal Center
7 PM July 28th
Town Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter at 7:02.  Betty called the Village meeting to order also.
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the distribution of the State Aid of $583,000 for 5 years.  The original request from the State was for 6 years.  The original amount for municipal reimbursements was $200,000 and the rest was listed for well, water, sewer expenses.  The discussion was that each municipality should over the 5 years be reimbursed $83,000 because of the 1 year shortage.
Delmar as the Town Chair requested $51,000 since the town has nothing from 2018, 2019 or 2020 so far.
The Village talked about all of their work and expenses.  They said they would have to borrow to pay the $51,000, since they used the funds for projects.  However, because of their current finances, they couldn’t even borrow it.
The Village adjourned their portion of the meeting at 8 pm.  They will discuss at their Village Board meeting on August 10, 2020 and call with their decision.  The Texas Board will meet that same night and discuss the Villages proposal.
The Town Board continued their meeting to review what was discussed.  Delmar said he will not back down on the $51,000 request.  His concern is the Village will always complain about not having enough money and they will never provide a share to the Town.
The Town during the first year agreed that the Village should pay off Brokaw debts first, prior to sharing to stop the interest.  Now the town believes they should get a share.
Delmar said he will not budge and Bill agreed.
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